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Photos by Editor

Majors Invititional Race at HPT track July 14th
Picture taken on Hot Grid around 5 pm on Saturday - temperature was 100 degrees and 

there was a 20 minute delay.  Grid workers were offering water to all the drivers.

Kansas City Region driver 
Bill Johnson III on podium 

Saturday after winning the FV race

Saturday podium finish for F500 race.  

1st place - Charles McAbee Jr, 

2nd place - Tim Friest and 

3rd place - David Vincent

Doug Hitchcock makes course suggestions at a recent event held at MCC in Independence, MO

Look Inside:
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2012 KC Region Officers

REGIONAL EXECUTIVE 
Joe Tasler - 816-550-9007
	 joe.tasler@gmail.com 

ASST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE 
Ken Keith - 913-526-4005
	 kkeith7831@att.net 

SECRETARY
Norma Williams
	 W 913-262-6300/C 913-233-9645
	 kcmomwilliams@aol.com

TREASURER
Charlie Williams
	 W 913-262-6300/C 913-233-9646
	 williamsengines@aol.com 

PAST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE
Charlie Clark
	 W 816-257-7305/H 913-432-9630
	 kcraceware@yahoo.com 
DIRECTORS
David Bennett-913-962-5320
	 dbennett1@cerner.com
Kent Edmondson-816-229-4864
	 kwikkopy4@comcast.net
Mike Hill - 816-779-4562/H 816-678-3540 
	 mikehill@fairpoint.net
Roy Lopshire-816-868-3975
	 roy_lopshire@comcast.net 
Jerry Irvine-913-220-4887
	 jerryirvine2007@kc.rr.com
Ken Ragan-913-422-5778
	 kenrragan@sbcglobal.net

2012 SOLO ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Al Hermans - 816-478-2386
	 alhermans@sdc-corp.com
Kent Edmondson - 816-229-4864
	 kwikkopy4@comcast.net
Mike Hill - 816-779-4562/H816-678-3540
	 mikehill@fairpoint.net
Bill Correll - 816-836-8444/C816-797-1744
	 w_correll@comcast.net
Jared Langenfeld - 913-579-7085
	 j.langenfeld@yahoo.com

Other KC Region Contacts
Race Group Chairman
	 Charlie Clark 816-257-7305
Solo Group Chairman
	 Al Hermans 816-478-2386   
Webmaster
	 Kyle Rohde 785-550-6921
	 kmrohde@gmail.com
Checkpoint Editor
	 Paula Diehl pdiehl51@yahoo.com
Business Ads and News Reporter
	 Norma Williams, 913-262-6300
	 kcmomwilliams@aol.com
Club Historian
	 Sharlene Smith 816-353-8922 (h) 
Asst. Historian
	 Looking for a Volunteer

KC Region Representatives
To Kaw Valley Race Group
Scott Peterson, Chairman, 913-221-4105 
Alex Clark, Treasurer, 913-558-0176
Charlie Clark, 816-257-7305

Other KVRG Representatives
Kent Prather, Asst. Chair
Rick Taylor, Secretary
Jesse Prather

KVRG Race Officials
Race Chair - Gary Kern 913-515-3878
Co Race Chair - Chris Kern
Paddock Marshall - Chris Kern 
Chief of T & S - Charlene Bettinger
Asst Chief of T&S - Bruce Bettinger
Registrar - Linda Henson 816-795-8520
Chief Instructor PDX - Jim Wheeler
Chief Driver’s School Instructor - Chuck Clark
Chief Scrutineer - Micheal Pearson
Chief Starter - Dick Hedden 
Chief of Pits - Bob Nowlan
Chief of Grid - Larry Hinton
Course Marshall - Ken Ragan 913-422-5778
Hospitality - Marla Worthington
Chief of F&C - Chris Keith
Worker Coordinator - Char and Ken Keith
	 KVRGRACEWORK@ATT.NET
Chief Medical - Robert Thompson 

Mid-Div Contacts
Lisa Noble, Area 6 Director
	 nobleracing.com
Richard Holden, Rep to SEB
Janice Rick, Executive Comm. Chrmn.
	 636-225-3236
Bill Allman, Driver Licensing
	 785-267-5613 (w) 785-478-3235 (h)
Ken Patterson, Executive Steward
	 319-277-6333 - Ken.patterson@cfu.net

Classified ads are free as they benefit our members.  
We will run an ad for three (3) months 

and request that you let us know 
if you would like it removed earlier.

Contact Paula Diehl at 816-225-5100, 
email: pdiehl51@yahoo.com  or

Norma Williams at 913-262-6300, 
email: kcmomwilliams@aol.com

Commercial Ad Rates

                                Members      Non Members
Business Card	 15.00		  25.00
Quarter Page	 20.00		  30.00
Half Page		  40.00		  50.00
Full Page		  65.00		  75.00

              
Prices are per issue, Banner Ads included

YOU MUST PROVIDE ARTWORK

To Contact the SCCA National Office 
Call 1-800-770-2055 or
Visit the website: www.scca.com

816-228-7181
1201 W. Main Street

Blue Springs, Missouri

Thanks to 
Kent Edmondson

and 
Kwik Kopy Printing 

for their support 
of our club!

2012 KC Region
Officers and Board of Directors!
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Thanks to Mike McGinley 
and Superior Chevrolet 

for their support of our club!

1-877-419-9480
8300 Shawnee Mission Parkway

Merriam, Kansas

4 

 

A huge “thank you” goes out to the KC Region members who 
instructed the Street Survival school held on April 23rd. 

Started several years ago, the street survival school is 
dedicated to teaching young drivers the skills necessary for 
becoming responsible drivers.  These instructors volunteer 
their time and talents to this most worthy cause. Without  their 
commitment this school would not be possible.  This year the 
school was held at the MCC Precision Driving Course in 
Independence, Missouri. 

  From the “Secrets of Solo Racing”  by Henry A. Watts; 

“Don’t get too discouraged in the beginning. There’s a lot to learn. If you want it, you 
will have it.  It just takes time and dedication. Don’t overestimate the differences 
between machines. Yes, good car preparation is essential, but, until you have some 
real expertise, more time will be gained by learning to drive than by modifying the 
car.” 

L to R—David Long, Chuck Clark, Matt Rivard, Scott Peterson, Tom Holstrom,  
Tony Giordano, Shawn Hill, Charlie Smith, Charlie Clark, Bob Bramlage 

A Few Words 
From Joe:

Starting in  August, we 
will be having Guest 

Speakers at our General 
Membership Meetings and 

we will be sending out an  
e-mail to our membership.  
We are working on having 

a Guest Speaker at 
most  all  of our General 

Membership meetings 
this year, so please be 
watching for the e-mail 

announcements.

KC Region Schedule
as posted thus far

Aug 4-5 	 Salina Region Midiv	 Salina
August 26	 Event 8  Solo	 MCC
Sept 15	 Solo School	 MCC
Sept 16	 Event 9  Solo	 MCC
Sept 22-23	 MidDIV	 MCC
Oct 7	 Event 10 Solo	 MCC
Oct 21	 Event 11 Solo	 MCC

Nationals for Solo
September 4 through 7 - Lincoln, Nebraska

MidDIV-Road Race
August 18-19	 Hastings, Nebraska	Rational/Rational/IT/IT
Oct 13-14    	 Iowa Speedway	 Double Regional
	 MidAm Bonus Points

Joe Tasler, 
KCRSCCA Regional Executive

RENTAL CENTER

6840 KANSAS AVENUE • KANSAS CITY, KS 66111
Bus (913) 334-5000                   Fax (913) 334-5005

Keith Kaufman

Silver Level Certificate
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Dear Mom:

When I picked up the Saturday June 30th Kansas City Star, I noticed on the front page a picture of 
the Blue Springs Old Chicago & Alton Depot being moved down Main Street in Blue Springs, MO to a 
new site.  The picture was showing workers checking to make sure they did not bring down any utility 
lines.  But, as Mom was checking out the picture, I noticed in the background the Kwik Kopy Printing 
Company which is owned by Kent Edmondson.  Wow, they made the front page!!

The eight Hendrick Automotive Group dealerships in Kansas City area are converting from the Superior 
name to the Hendrick name in the next 10 months.  The name change will coincide with dealership 
upgrades and openings in several new locations.  One of the big changes will be the Hendrick Chevrolet Shawnee Mission store 
at 8300 West Shawnee Mission Parkway in Merriam, which is undergoing a nearly $5 million renovation and is expected to be 
completed in late August.  Mike McGinley, who has been with the company since 1992 is the General Manager of this dealership 
and Jeff Kopp is the Parts Manager and he has been with them since 1995.

Congratulations to Brittney Williams, granddaughter of Charlie & Norma, who was named “Employee of the Month” at the Luecadia 
Pizzeria & Italian Restaurant in Luecadia, CA.  Brittney is a server and has been employed there since the first of February, 2012.  
She says the perks are: she gets free food for one month and she can park her car in the main parking lot.  Britt, we are all proud 
of you.

Ken Ragan was in Wichita, KS recently attending the wedding of his granddaughter, Kaci Lynn Ragan. Kaci, the daughter of Chris & 
Kim Ragan, married Kyle Larry Kozik on Saturday June 2nd, 2012 at 4:00 pm at the Westwood Presbyterian Church in Wichita. Maid 
of Honor was her sister, Kayla.  In charge of the guest book/gifts was Allison Ensign. Kayla & Allison are both Ken’s granddaughters 
too.  Following the wedding was a backyard BBQ dinner and dance reception at the home of friends.

Dick & Suzanne Berger spent 4 days in Panama City, FL celebrating their 36th wedding anniversary.  Dick said it was wonderful just 
sitting on the beach but had to admit he turned red as a lobster.

On the first Tuesday of July, 1957 former KCR member, Bud Reno attended his first Kansas City Region SCCA general meeting.  He 
joined the club on that date.  So, on July 3rd, 2012 Bud attended the KCR general meeting to celebrate his 55th anniversary with all 
of his SCCA friends.  Bud, it was good to see you and do come back.

Victoria Wilke, daughter of Peter & Lenora has been accepted to graduate school at Harvard.  She will be studying Museum Studies 
and will graduate in 2 years with her Masters Degree. She lives in Cambridge, MA and works as an assistant curator for the Museum 
of Comparative Zoology in Cambridge. Her goal is to be a museum director.  

Lauren Wilke, daughter of Peter & Lenora is working for the University of California at Davis.  She is getting certified as a Mouse 
Biology Colony Manager.  Lauren lives in Davis, CA.  

Our condolences to Steve Bachenberg on the death of his son, Mark. 
Mark was born on June 5, 1984 in Wichita to Steve & Dian & passed 
away on July 14th.  Mark is also survived by a brother John & his 
family.

YAKETY YAK . . . . 
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Dear Mom: 
Melanie Ryan McGinley and Edward Charles Dickerson were married at the Our Lady 
of Sorrows Catholic Church in Kansas City, MO on New Year’s Eve. Melanie is the 
daughter of Mike & Mary McGinley and Edward is the son of Mr. & Mrs. Thomas 
Dickerson of Albuquerque, New Mexico.  The bride’s sister, Melissa Smilor served as 
Matron of Honour and her husband, Matt Smilor was an usher.  The bride carried a rosary and linen 
handkerchief of her late grandmother, Elaine McGinley secured in her bridal bouquet.  The reception was 
at the InterContinental Hotel.  The newlyweds are presently at home in Toledo, Ohio. 
Hayden Smith, grandson of Charlie & Sharlene suffered a broken leg while playing baseball.  Hayden 
lives in Hughes Springs, TX and will be in a cast for 2 months.  He missed the first few games this 
season due to a cracked rib and will now miss the last two games! 
Chuck & Alex Clark skipped the Midwest Division’s season opener at Hallett to take part in the annual 
Brew to Brew relay race. This team relay began at Boulevard Brewery in KC and ended near Freestate 
Brewery in Lawrence, KS. Chuck was the driver and crew person while Alex and the remaining 5 relay 
team members combined to run 5 legs of the 43 mile race (combined distance for their runs were approx 
20 miles).  Alex ran the 4.9 mile leg that were right down Kaw Drive in Bonner Springs, just blocks from 
the Ragan’s house.  She said the winds were brutal but they had a blast.  The team is now turning their 
attention to a Fall event and will be entering as a 5 man relay team in the Kansas City Marathon.  Alex is 
also considering a late fall half marathon, but she has not committed to one yet.  She is thinking Las 
Vegas in December with her best friend from high school, Stephanie. 
Residents in the State Avenue area in Kansas City, KS were recently invited to a public meeting at St 
Patrick Parish Center at 94th & State.  Steve Bachenberg, project manager from BHC Rhodes talked 
about the details of improvement along State Avenue from 73rd Street to 94th Street at the open house.  
The residents looked at drawings, talked with engineers and expressed their opinions about the plans. 
Benjamin Wolf, 16 year old son of Steve & Marsha, now owns his own IT7 race car!  It is a white 1985 
RX7 Mazda and he was preparing it so he could attend the MAM double drivers school.  (Mom didn’t 
hear if he made it to the school or not). Benjamin is a sophomore at Shawnee Mission West high school 
and his “everyday wheels” is a blue 1991 Mazda RX7 convertible.  Ben is following in the footsteps of his 
father, Steve and his grandfather, Marvin.   
Ken Snyder travels by an old cemetery which sits between his house and the school where he works just 
about every day.  Several of the head stones were about to roll down a very steep hill, which is 
approximately 8 feet tall. One of the markers is an old government issued head stone for a man who 
served in the Civil War.  Until the city cleared the brush off of the hill the marker was nearly invisible from 
either the cemetery or the road next to it.  And it was just about ready to fall down the hill.  Ken contacted 
the city via their website and got no response, then he sent a letter to the Wyandotte Daily News and still 
no reaction.  So Ken contacted Channel 4 Problem Solvers and they sent Ms Wagar and a cameraman 
out and they did a story on the head stones. Within a week and a half of the story airing, the headstones 
have been relocated to the “foot” of the graves next to the hillside - they aren’t exactly correct, but they 
are now stable and no longer pose a hazard to drivers on the street next to the cemetery.  Problem 
solved.   
                                                                  Don’t look back……………………… 

PLEASE CALL “MOM” WITH YOUR NEWS.  YOU CAN REACH HER BY PHONE 
913-262-6300 or by mail 

2701 West 47th Street, Shawnee Mission KS 66205 or by Fax 
913-262-6719 or by email 
kcmomwilliams@aol.com 

 

YAKETY YAK  . . . . .  

Don’t look back . . . . 

PLEASE CALL “MOM” WITH YOUR NEWS.   
YOU CAN REACH HER BY PHONE

913-262-6300 or by mail 
2701 West 47th Street, Shawnee Mission KS 66205 

or by Fax 913-262-6719 or by email kcmomwilliams@aol.com
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2011 Officers 

Charlie Clark, RE 
W 816-257-7305/H 913-432-9630   
Ken Keith, Asst RE 
913-642-4010 
Norma Williams, Secretary 
W 913-262-6300/H 913-233-9645 
Charlie Williams/Treasurer 
W 913-262-6300/H 913-233-9646 
 

2011 Directors 

David Bennett,  913-962-5320 
Kent Edmondson, 816-229-4864 
Jerry Irvine, 913-220-4887 
Brian Landers, 913-486-3926 
Ken Ragan, 913-422-5778 
Joe Tasler, 816-550-9007 
 

2011 Solo Advisory Committee 
Bob Buxbaum, 816-246-4791 
Kent Edmondson, 816-229-4864 
Al Hermans, 816-478-2386 
Mike Hill, 816-779-4562/h 816-678-3540 
Jared Langenfeld, 913-579-7085 
 

Other KC Region Contacts 
Race Group Chairman 
Charle Clark 913-432-9630 (h) 
Solo Group Chairman 
Shawn Hill-816-318-1333 
Webmaster 
Joe Tasler, 816-550-9007 
joe.tasler@gmail.com 
Checkpoint Editor 
Paula Diehl 
pdiehl51@yahoo.com 
Business Ads and News Reporter 
Norma Williams, 913-262-6300 
kcmomwilliams@aol.com 
Club Historian 
Sharlene Smith 
816-353-8922 (h)  
Asst. Historian 
Tom Rowe 913-645-8230 
 
 

KC Region Representatives 
To Kaw Valley Race Group 
Alex Clark, Chairman, 913-558-0176 
Scott Peterson, 913-221-4105  
Charlie Clark 816-257-7305 
Other KVRG Representatives 
Bill Allman, Treasurer 
Kent Prather, Asst. Chair 
Rick Taylor, Secretary 
 
Mid-Div Contacts 
Lisa Noble, Area 6 Director 
nobleracing.com 
Richard Holden, Rep to SEB 
Janice Rick, Executive Comm. Chrmn. 
636-225-3236 
Bill Allman, Driver Licensing 
785-367-5613 (w) 785-478-3235 (h) 
Donna Hill, Solo Steward 
816-914-4135 
Ken Patterson, Executive Steward 
319-277-6333 
Ken.patterson@cfu.net 
 

 
 

 
KVRG Race Officials 
Race Chair 
Gary Kern 913-515-3878 
Asst Race Chair 
Chris Kern 
Chief Course Marshal 
Ken Ragan  913-422-5778 
F and C 
Chris Keith 
Pitt and Grid 
Bob Nowlan 
Hospitality 
Marla Worthington 
Paddock Marshall 
Registrar 
Linda Henson 816-795-8520 
Assistant Registrar 
Scrutineer 
Brian Harris 
Sound Control 
Starter 
T and S 
Worker Coordinators 
Char and Ken Keith 
KVRGRACEWORK@ATT.NET 
 
To Contact the National Office  
Call 1-800-770-2055 or 
Visit the website: www.scca.com 

Thanks to Mike McGinley and Superior Chevrolet,  
Superior Toyota, and Rick Hendricks Hummer of Kansas City 

for their support of our club! 

Thanks to Hans Peter and Phenix Labels  
for their support of our club! 

Thanks to Kent Edmondson 
and 

 Kwik Kopy Printing for their 
support of our club! 

Classified ads are free as they benefit our  
members.  We will run an ad for three (3) months 

and request that you let us know if you  
would like it removed earlier. 

 
Contact Paula Diehl at 816-225-5100 

pdiehl51@yahoo.com  or 
Norma Williams at 913-262-6300 or  

Email kcmomwilliams@aol.com 

Commercial Ad Rates 
                           Members           Non Members 
Business Card 15.00  25.00 
Quarter Page  20.00  30.00 
Half Page  40.00  50.00 
Full Page  65.00  75.00 
               

Prices are per issue, Banner Ads included 
YOU MUST PROVIDE ARTWORK 
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FOR  SALE FOR  SALE FOR  SALE 
 

The Kansas City Region SCCA  

is selling their Solo truck and trailer. 

 

The truck is a 1988 Chevrolet-Step Van  

P30 V8-454 7.4L  Licensed at 18,000lb. Mileage is 159,000+.  
The club did approximately $2,000 repairs to van in February, 
2010 - this includes new king pins.   

Asking price:  $2,500.00 as is. 

 

The trailer is a 1987 Speedwagon Utility trailer 14 ft 

Has new wheels and tires.  

Asking price:  $1,500.00 as is. 

 

Contact:  Shawn Hill at 913-593-7792   

or email: sphill78@att.net 
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Dateline: June 23, 2012.

KCR Region 
Novice School

The sun rose at 5:53 AM and a short 67 
minutes later MCC began to come to life with 
event setup.  As the students began to trickle 
in, some for the first time, the air was filled 
with anticipation and excitement.  The initial 
participation cap was expanded from the 
original 30 to 36 in the days before the event.  
On the day of, there was one cancellation but 
by the time the classroom session began at 
9:00 AM there were 5 walk ups that we could 
not turn away.  So, with 40 students and 14 
instructors, the knowledge transfer began.  The 
fundamentals were explained in the classroom 
on tarmac which was followed by the instructor 
assignments and then the course walk.  This 
took longer than expected and combined with 
assigning workers to the course resulted in a 

delay of approximately 45 minutes before 
the first cars 
began their 
runs.  As the first began, a concern began to 
develop about whether a storm that was situated 
to the northwest of the event site would track 
southeast and complicate our day.  As the cloud 
cover thickened, the temperature began to drop 
prompting some to don jackets or hoodies.  And 
then the deluge started, all 6 drops.  The storm 
passed and the clouds began to thin.  At about 
the time we broke for lunch, the sun was shining 

brightly as the instructors took to the course for their 
fun runs as the students attacked the sandwich 
trays.  After all the food had been consumed 
and almost everyone fed, the afternoon sessions 
began.  As the times fell, the temperature rose 
and the atmosphere soon began to resemble that 
which we have suffered through in the week and 
a half since.  The fun stopped just before 4:00 

PM and after a final review the students were 
released to terrorize the streets.  At the end of 
the day a good time was had by all.  Of the 
40 students who started the day, 27 made it to 

Event #6 the next day.

Faithfully submitted,
Albert Hermans

Sergeant at Arms and 
Novice School Chair

Thank you to all instructors, 
pictured Mike Hill, 

Shawn Hill and Aaron Hargis

Students having fun 
and learning new skills, 

Barbara Garrett and 
Sonja Hitchcock

Photos by editor

2	 Schaden Wallace -  
		  (8) grs of Dick & Suzanne Berger
	 Cole Whitney - 
		  (11) s of Jason & Tiffany
3	 Steve Bachenberg
	 Zackary Darpinian
	 Justin Walker
4	 Ben Peterson
5	 Ali Eldadah
	 Christian Els
       Mark Killen
       Guy Watney
       Todd Wayman
6	 James Garten
	 Zachary Ingalls
7	 Matthew Deardorff
8	 Michael Kinney
9	 Barry Heuer
10	 Cheryl Williams
12	 Logan Whitney - 
		  (17) s of Jason & Tiffany
14	 C J Berger - 
		  (9) s of Liz
15	 Rick Berger
16	 Samuel Hitchcock - 
		  (11) s of Doug & Sonja
17	 Brian Clark - 
	 (12) s of Chuck & Alex
18	 Jennifer Bennett
	 Brandon Newey
20	 Kathy Giordano
	 Elizabeth Mallinen
	 Mathew Morgan
	 Jeff Sumpter
23	 Andrew Johnson
24	 Todd Hesskamp
25	 Andrea Berger
	 Ellouise Suzanne Coryell - 
		  (3) grd of Dick & Suzanne Berger
	 Steven Harris
	 Charles Kleinhagen
26	 Aaron Collins
	 Austin Crowder
27	 Dale Leuck
28	 Kelly Toombs
29	 Glen Beckerdite
	 Roy Freeman
	 Sharlene Smith
	 Charlie Williams
	 Aria Woodall - 
		  (15) grs of Chuck & Sue Woloscsuk
30	 Kyle Rohde
31	 Donna Hill

AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES  

15   Alan & Jennifer Bennett - 25 years
19   Tom & Peggy Rowe
20   Randy & Karen Eickhoff
       Brian & Bonnie Haupt - 36 years
23   Glen & Barbara Shepard - 49 years
26   Kent & Sue Edmondson - 28 years

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS
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The  Kansas City Region tried something NEW!  And it was a Success!
I am going to start this article off  by copying the article that Jim Wheeler wrote for SportsCar as it will clarify what the Kansas City Region 
did. Jim gave me permission to copy his article. This Race/Solo Crossover was held at the Majors Invitational Race at Heartland Park 
Topeka on July 14th/15th.

From Jim Wheeler (driver) - “The KC Regional Executive Joe Tasler, put together a program that started out as a way to expose solo 
racers to road racing.  At the solo meeting he asked for anyone who would be interested in being a race crew member for the HPT races.  
At the race group meeting he asked for racers who would welcome a one-time crew person.  Norma Williams did the work of putting the 
solo folks with a racer.  The result was that about half of the KCR racers had an additional crew person.  In my case, Lance Hamilton, was 
my one and only crew person, since I never have a crew.  Lance had done a few solos and he ran his modified Monte Carlo at the last 
PDX at Heartland Park.  I remember the car at that event, since he was out there with about 25 Corvettes.  Lance did tire pressures in the 
hot pits and towed the wounded Miata back from post race impound on Saturday.  I enjoyed having him hang out and help, and I think he 
will be back, either as crew or as a racer.” ………..and now for Lance’s view.

From Lance Hamilton - “Jim took me under his wing and spent almost all of the time I was out there teaching me how he does what he 
does.  I learned a TON about Club Racing and that alone made the time and effort well worth it.  I was able to help him out with some 
things he might not have been able to get done had I not been there.  I checked his tire pressures right as he came off the track after 
practice and qualifying.  And just being there to hand him a tool, help him get buckled in or handing him a water while waiting on the false 
grid.  I would most certainly participate in an event like this if the opportunity presents itself again.”

Another driver and crew member were:  Brian Haupt and Darren Crozier
From Darren -  “This weekend was quite an experience.  I worked all weekend with Brian, helping when I could.  Most of it was an 
information exchange, most time was spent managing tires, pre and post race checking the car and drinking lots of water!  The wealth 
of information obtained thru a working relationship with a driver is invaluable.  I found that they are as enthused about racing as I was 
even after a number of years on the track. Not only did I establish a good and hopefully lifelong relationship with Brian, I was afforded an 
opportunity to meet and interact with many of the other drivers who were equally forthcoming with information. Over all I think it was a 
huge success.  PS:  I am already signed up for the next race with Brian.”

Another driver and crew member were:  Charlie Clark and Gary Wolfe
From Gary - “This experience gave me a more informed perspective of what it takes to be a road racer (not to distract from the effort Solo 
drivers and crews have to expend).   I have always wanted to work with some type of race team.  The past weekend race looked like a 
pretty good ending result for Charlie (finished 4th Sunday).  I think a good incentive for Solo drivers to participate in this program would 
be a free event entry at a Solo event at Blue River.  Also if the Solo driver worked more than one event with a road racer you could give 
them a gas card for 50.00 or 100.00 (according to the number of races worked) to offset expenses for races outside of the KC area.  You 
could also have a rotation of stories written by the helpers talking about their experience.  I think it would give the helper a better chance 
to know what goes on during the day by having a schedule from the race team and the race officials. The helper could also take pictures 
or video of the event happenings for their team and the Checkpoint newsletter.  I would like to participate in this program next year.”

Another driver and crew member were:  Chuck Clark and Dick Van Benschoten
From Dick - “I would like to do it again.  I feel that I really was able to give Chuck some help, which was gratifying to me.  And it was slightly 
surprising how much more interesting practice, qualifying and racing were because I was involved with the “team” and knew the driver.  I 
learned a bit about how Chuck “conserved” his tires using tire pressure, attacking/or not attacking some of the turns and running practice, 
qualifying and then racing tires.  The ‘dividend’ was learning how to keep a lap chart from Alex!  Next year I would like to help again and 
try to be there both days.  PS:  I wish I could have brought Chuck better luck on Saturday.”

Another driver and crew member were:  Dave Vincent and Joe Tasler
From Joe -  Joe said that Dave had a full crew of helpers including family and friends so he kept very busy taking pictures. He took a total 
of 235 pictures of drivers, crews and the races.  

Another driver and crew member were:  Tim Friest and Al Hermans
From Al - “I enjoyed working with the racers.  I actually did more for Dave Vincent as he was having more problems with his car and he 
had a radio that could be used during the race.  Tim’s car was mostly ready except for changing tires and taping up gaps in the bodywork 
and Dzus fasteners before and between race servicing.  For the most part, I did a lot of standing around as several items were handled 
by the drivers. I would do it again.”     PS (from Norma):  Al stayed around after the races and helped both Dave and Tim pack up and load 
the trailer.  We even left the track before he did!  

Another driver and crew member were:  Bill Johnson III and Jeff Bartz
From Bill - Bill said his new crew member, Jeff arrived Sunday and was a great help.

Thank you to all seven of the drivers who participated and also to all seven of the crew helpers.  I feel that this is a very worthwhile program 
and I would recommend we continue doing it next year.  We had 13 KCR drivers entered in this Majors event, so we had over 50% of 
them with a “new” crew member.
                                                                      Written by:  Norma Williams		
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Dear Prospective SCCA member:

To apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, the world's largest member participation
automotive organization, please print and complete the form in full and return, with payment, to:
Norma Williams, 2701 W47th Street, Westwood, KS 66205. 
If you have questions, please call (913) 262 6300.

PLEASE PRINT OR TYPE

Name Date of Birth

Address Telephone

City State Zip

Business address Telephone

City State Zip

Occupation � Single � Married: Spouse's name

Which address would you like mail sent to, and which phone number, or both, would you prefer to be listed in the Region
roster? Mail: � Home � Work Telephone: � Home � Work � Both

What areas of SCCA activities are you most interested in?
� Pro Racing � Club Racing � Vintage � Road Rally � Pro Rally
� Worker/Official � Time Trials/PDX � Solo � RallyCross � Other

Membership in the Sports Car Club of America is dual - National and Regional.  Dues are
for one (1) year from the date of payment.   Make one check/money order for the total
amount payable to SCCA, Inc.

Annual National Dues Annual KC Region Dues Total
Regular member $65 Regular member $20 $85
Family membership** $85 Family membership** $25 $110
First Gear membership $45 Age 24 and under $45

**If applying for family membership (Husband, wife and/or children), indicate names and dates of birth of
children under 21:

Name DOB

Name DOB

Name DOB

Name DOB

I hereby apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, Inc., and its Kansas City Region and agree to abide by the bylaws and I agree to
conduct myself according to the highest standards of behavior and sportsmanship in a manner that shall not be prejudicial to the reputation of the Club
or fellow members. I require the following type of membership:

� Regular membership - $85 � Family membership - $110 � First Gear - Age 24 and under  - $45

Membership Amount $

Weekend Membership #1 -$15.00

Weekend Membership #2 -$15.00

Refered by SCCA Member # -$15.00
First/Last Name & Member Number REQUIRED

Total Due $

Applicant's signature  Date 
� Enclosed is my check or money order for $
� Visa  Exp 
� Mastercard  Exp 

Office Use Only
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www.kcrscca.org 
Kansas City Region’s on-line resource for information, 

online event registrations, updates, results and other fun stuff!
 
CHECKPOINT is the official publication of the Kansas City Region Sports Car Club of America.  Any opinion expressed is that of the authors and is not necessarily the opinion 
of the members of the Region, its officers or the CHECKPOINT staff.  By publishing advertising in CHECKPOINT the Kansas City Region does not endorse the  products of 
service advertised.  Permission to reprint all artwork, photographs and articles published in CHECKPOINT is given to all SCCA regional publications and to SCCA’s Sports Car 
Magazine, provided full credit is given to the author, CHECKPOINT and the Kansas City Region SCCA.  Deadline for submission to CHECKPOINT is the selected General 
Meeting date.

UPCOMING EVENTS ON THE KC REGION CALENDAR
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August 7	 6:00pm	 Solo Advisory Committee Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room

August 7	 7:30pm	 General Membership Meeting, ALP

August 21	 7:30pm	 Race Group Meeting, ALP Lounge Area

August 26	 9:00am	 Solo Event #8, MCC, Independence, MO

August 28	 7:00pm	 Board of Directors Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room

September 4	 6:00pm	 Solo Advisory Committee Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room

September 4	 7:30pm	 General Membership Meeting, ALP 

September 4-7	 Solo Nationals, Lincoln, Nebraska

April editor's contest. 
Be a Star!! 

E-mail the answer to the 
"Question of the Month" 

by  the 25th of the month 
of the publication for a chance to win!!  

The prize is a picture of your car 
in the checkpoint.  Your car can be a Star! 

Contest starts NOW... 
The "Question of the Month": 

How many students participated in the
June Solo School?


